
MID-HUDSON RADIO CONTROL SOCIETY 
General Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:  9/16/2019 
Start time:   7:05 PM, at the Poughkeepsie United Methodist Church 
Present:   11 members, 0 guests 
 
 
● The minutes from the previous meeting located on the club’s website, were accepted 

as posted. 
● Peter Jagich presented the current treasury status as prepared by Fred DiMaria. 
● Neal Biener reported on the membership status.  Peter was able to contact two 

members that had forgotten to sign up this year. 
● Field report for Wallkill: The closing work party for the field will be at the end of the 

month.  Peter will send out an email to remind members.Fred asked the mower guy to 
mow the field on Thursdays. The porta-potty has been moved but is not staked down. 
If someone can weed whack around the fences, that would be great. 

● Field report for Redwing: Rob Schulze still has not had success in conversing with the 
obstacle course owner. 

● Peter and members offered Warren Batson and Ron Kiedaisch a big thank you for a 
job well done in running and preparing for this year’s Jamboree. 

● Warren reported that the Jamboree went well this year.  The weather was great the 
whole weekend.  Contestants were arriving earlier than normal this year.  Tents were 
already be setup on the Monday before.  By Wednesday, 40% of the contestants were 
there.  We will need to look into adjusting registration next year to help alleviate 
bottlenecking Friday morning.  Suggest starting a day or two earlier. 

● Bob Allen mentioned that there is interest in having a scale building seminar again 
like was done several years ago.  Rob Schulze made a motion to hold the seminar this 
coming January, approximately the second Saturday from 10:00am to 3:00pm.  An 
inclement date would be the following Saturday. Otto Loorents seconded the motion. 
All voted in favor with none against.  Flavio Ambrosini will work with the church to 
reserve the dates. 

● Otto Loorents mentioned that there is a float fly up in Binghampton this month. 
● Warren Batson made a motion to hold the Rhinebeck Jamboree next year.  Bob Allen 

seconded the motion.  All voted in favor with none against. 
● Peter reminded members that election for next year’s club officers is coming up soon. 

If anyone is interested in running for a position, please see any of the board members. 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned:   7:45 PM 
 
Minutes submitted by:   Flavio Ambrosini 
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